
GENETIC INFORMATION NONDISCRIMINATION ACT OF 2008 (GINA) 
The Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act of 2008 (GINA) prohibits discrimination in group health 
plan coverage based on genetic information. 
GINA expands the genetic information protections included in the Health Insurance Portability and 
Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPAA).  HIPAA prevents a plan or issuer from imposing a pre-existing 
condition exclusion provision based solely on genetic information, and prohibits discrimination in 
individual eligibility, benefits, or premiums based on any health factor (including genetic information). 
GINA provides that group health plans and health insurance issuers cannot base premiums for an 
employer or a group of similarly situated individuals on genetic information.  (However, premiums may 
be increased for the group based upon the manifestation of a disease or disorder of an individual 
enrolled in the plan). 
GINA also generally prohibits plans and issuers from requesting or requiring an individual to undergo 
a genetic test.  However, a health care professional providing health care services to an individual is 
permitted to request a genetic test.  Additionally, genetic testing information may be requested to 
determine payment of a claim for benefits, although the regulations make clear that the plan or issuer 
may request only the minimum amount of information necessary in order to determine payment.  There 
is also a research exception that permits a plan or issuer to request (but not require) that a participant 
or beneficiary undergo a genetic test. 
 


